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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, November 15, 2011
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, November 15, 2011, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Martin Weiss Chairperson 
Present:

Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair


 



Jonathan Cody, Member  



Tim Allen, Member








Absent:

Tom Romeo, Members 
Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of October 11, 2011.
Discussion

170 Marblehead St.
Mr. Allen visited the site and Ms. Basbanes talked to Melissa Standley at 174 Marblehead St., about her concerns of the work that Marlene Standley, the owner, was doing adjacent to the wetlands on her property.  Mr. Allen said that the original fence looked to be in the wetlands and the new fence was moved back with the berm located underneath.  There was some concern about the bobcat that was used to do the work.  Ms. Basbanes noted that the plan notes indicate that a bobcat would be used.  Mr. Allen said there were no wetland flags delineating the wetlands at the site.  Ms. Basbanes will go out to the site on Thursday.

Extension

61 Marblehead St.
The owner submitted a letter requesting another years’ extension to finish grading and to loam and seed the area.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission grant a one year extension to expire 11/17/11.

Public Hearings
61 Haverhill St. (245-1402) septic system
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present to explain the plans for a replacement septic system.  Ms. Basbanes was notified that the work had started without a permit.  By the time she arrived on site, the work was essentially completed, so the applicant was asked to file and notify abutters after the fact.  Mr. Roy took the blame for not getting a permit prior to the start of work. The wetlands were delineated and erosion controls installed.  The new system was done to maximum feasible compliance.  Mr. Roy explained that the new system is located on the northerly boundary line.  The new system is mounded with a pump chamber and is located 56’ away from the edge of wetlands.  Mrs. Vacca, the direct abutter to the applicant, had concerns regarding the proximity of the new system to her property, the vent pipe and subsequent changes to the drainage.  Mr. Roy met with her on site, and told her that the homeowner would be willing to address her concerns and would be willing to add a swale at the boundary line to keep the direction of drainage to the back of his property.  Mr. Allen asked if Mr. Roy was hired from the beginning of the project, and Mr. Roy said, yes.  
Mrs. Vacca stated her concerns about getting notified after the fact.  Board of Health issued a permit and didn’t notify Conservation in case there may have been wetlands on the property.  Ms. Basbanes said she will work the internal communication problem out with Board of Health so that projects don’t slip through.  Mrs. Vacca said she would appreciate if the conditions she discussed with Mr. Roy at their meeting were addressed.  She is concerned that she will have flooding issues in the future.  Mr. Roy said no wetlands were impacted and said there was no other place to put the new system.  Mr. Edwards, 114 Chestnut St., asked if the pvc pipe within the drainage ditch was in compliance?  Mrs. Vacca said the runoff from the street flows across her driveway and will now go into a berm.  Mr. Roy said there is an opening in the berm so that the runoff can continue to go through.  Mr. Allen suggested a new plan be submitted by the applicant which addresses Mrs. Vacca’s concerns instead of leaving it open.  Mr. Roy suggested a sketch plan.  Members felt this was sufficient and will be attached to the approved plan.  Mr. Weiss asked members how they felt about fines.  Ms. Mitchener said she didn’t think it was necessary.  Mr. Allen said because O’Neill was involved from the beginning, he felt as though it was an honest mistake and Mr. Roy has always complied with the Commission.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

4 Jenkins Road (245-1404) Septic system
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates was present.  Wetlands are located to the south of the property.  There is no water service and well water is being used, so the new system is located 100’ away from the well and 51’ to wetlands.  Mr. Roy explained that the new system is some what mounded with a pump chamber with a 3x1 slope grading at the rear.  The new system limit to ground water has been reduced from 4’ to 3’.  The wetlands are marked 19’ from the edge of the wetlands.    

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for a Board of Health permit.

12 Parker Drive (245-1400) Septic system 

Jim Kavanaugh, the engineer, was present to explain the details for the replacement septic system.  He advised members that the new system, to be located on the left side of the property, would be located 50’ from the wetland edge, located on the right side of the property.  The old system will be removed and the new system will be located in the same area.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for the Board of Health permit.

93 Marblehead St. (245-1403) Septic system
Chris Sparages, from Williams and Sparages was present.  The owner plans to raze the existing building and move access to the property onto Ten Rod Way.  The owner has a letter of authorization from the estate.  There is a wetland system to the back of the current house.  The 100’ buffer to wetlands encompasses the new four bedroom house, the driveway and associated grading.  The project is located 32’ from the adjacent wetland with a vernal pool, and 13’ from a wetlands replication.  The new buffer disturbance will be 32% and impervious will be under 13 ½ %.  Mr. Allen requested that the yard debris be removed and a delineation be installed at the limit of work or the 12’ buffer.
Mr. Maloney, 3 Ten Rod Way, was concerned that the drainage may become an issue for him once the house and grading is relocated.  Mr. Sparages said that storm water management does not apply to a single family house.  The site will have the same use and there will only be slight grading changes.  The roof runoff will go over land away from the house.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus two additional conditions; 1) delineation of the 12’ buffer, and 2) clean up of the leaves and debris, but hold for a Board of Health permit.

8 Lindor Road – Amendment (245-1389)
Mr. Silva, the owner and Jack Sullivan, his engineer were present.  When Mr. Silva had applied for a Certificate of Compliance it was discovered that he had encroached into the 12’ no disturb buffer and the request was denied.  Mr. Sullivan explained to members that when the garage was built, a chain link fence was installed and gravel placed behind the garage.  This amendment is proposing to restore the 12’ buffer by removing the railroad ties and re-vegetating the area.  Mr. Silva asked if he could just put mulch down, but was told to check with Ms. Basbanes about plants to put down.

 Adjourn 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM
Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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